
Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Ava-Isabella B Tommy-Arthur C

Mr Whiteley Josie B Amaya-Lilly B

Mrs Mitchell Brooke O Mila S

Miss Gooding Theo B Adelina C

Mrs Crossley Lucy B Lilly-Mae S

Mrs Jones Blake C Elsie H

Mrs Cross Sethen P Erin K

Mrs Hughes Felix R Amber H

Miss Mutch Dev D Cassie G

Mrs Slinger Oliver B Lily C

Mrs H & Mr E Luke B & Kasey S Ellie-Mai P & Kasey S

Stars of the Week

Applegarth Primary Scho0l

Newsletter 
Friday 30th June 2023



Attendance

Our attendance compared to national data:

We are the pink line (staying above national until the 1st May). During
the summer months, school attendance has a pattern of dipping due
to unauthorised leave during term time (including holidays).

We have had a strong year for attendance, and we are still busy
learning every day in school. It is vital that pupils attend so they do not
have gaps in their understanding and miss out as we begin the
transition period into their next classes.
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Mrs Haworth is Retiring!
After an incredible 18 years at Applegarth Primary School, Mrs Haworth is very happy to
announce that she has made the decision to retire. Many of you will know Mrs Haworth and
may well have been taught by her yourself, she is beginning teach children (and even
grandchildren) of past pupils from her classes. She will be leaving us to spend her time
gardening, skiing, reading and enjoying all the wonderful freedom which comes with
retirement. Thank you, Mrs Haworth for everything!

Farewell to Miss Gooding
Deciding to leave Applegarth was not an easy decision. Thank you to all the families that
have supported me in the last three years. I have made some wonderful memories and met
some amazing children and teachers along the way. My first ever class also know they have
a special place in my heart. Smile lots and shine brightly.

Miss Gooding

Welcome to Ms Lycett & Miss Melville 
In September, we will be joined by two new faces, Ms Lycett and Miss Melville.

Ms Lycett is an experienced class teacher who will be joining our teaching team in
September, and Miss Melville will be joining our new nursery. Both are very experienced in
their fields and will be bringing an awful lot to our school – we can’t wait to welcome them
officially in the autumn term!

Congratulations to Miss Goodenough 
and Miss Coatsworth
Two familiar faces will be re-joining our school in September in new roles and one with a
new name! Miss Goodenough is getting married in the summer holidays and will return to
school as Mrs Evans – a huge congratulations to her and her soon-to-be husband! Miss
Goodenough will also return in a new role and will be joining our new nursery team as a
teaching assistant.

Miss Coatsworth, our brilliant after school club leader, MSA and KS1 reading support will
also be returning in September as a teaching assistant working alongside both our nursery
team and reception team. Both Miss Goodenough and Miss Coatsworth have a wealth of
experience and knowledge within the Early Years and will make fantastic additions to our
school in their new roles.

Class Photographs
An email has been sent out this week to all families with a unique link to order class
photographs. If you wish to order a copy of your child’s 2023 class photo, just follow the
instructions on your link (each link is unique to each class). Orders need to be placed by
Wednesday 12th July to qualify for free delivery to school.



This year, Northallerton’s Homegrown Food Fest headed ‘Back to our Roots’ to
celebrate local food, growing our own and making the most of what we have.
This year they partnered with Incredible Edible Northallerton.
The festival included: stalls of local producers, live music, cookery demos and so
much more! The children’s zone has a blacksmith, primitive skills area, yoga
tent, storytelling and theatre, an animal menagerie and arts & crafts tent.
The children’s activities were based on our school field and it was wonderful to
see so many of our families engaging with the event.
Well done to the army of volunteers who made the event possible. It was my
family’s first time there, and we’ll definitely be back next year…



Remember to visit our school blog
regularly to keep up-to-date with
our learning and events across
school. You can subscribe so that
you never miss a thing!

Scan the QR code or visit
https://applegarthdigitall
eaders.edublogs.org/

https://applegarthdigitalleaders.edublogs.org/


School Calendar (this half term)
Event Class/Phase Venue Date(s)/Time(s)

Armed Forces 
Day

Service Pupils Catterick Garrison, Ypres Lines Wednesday 21st June

Summer Fair 
(PTA)

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Friday 30th June
3:15pm – 5:00pm

Careers and 
Finance Week

Years 5 and 6 Applegarth Primary School Monday 10th July – Friday 
14th July

Key Stage Two 
Sports Day

Years 3, 4, 5 
and 6

Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 11th July
9:30am – 11:30am

Reception and 
Key Stage One 
Sports Day

Reception, 
Year 1 and 
Year 2

Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 11th July               1:10pm 
– 2:45pm

Applegarth’s Got 
Talent

Whole School Northallerton School Tuesday 11th July
5:30pm – 7:40pm

End of Year 
Reports Go Out

All pupils Applegarth Primary School Friday 14th July
3:20pm

Year 6 Leavers 
Performance

Whole School 
and Families

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 19th July 
2:00pm – 3:00pm

Break up for 
Summer 
Holidays

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Friday 21st July 

Event Class/Phase Venue Date(s)/Time(s)

Harvest Festival Whole School All Saints Church Thursday 19th October 2023
10:00am

Halloween Disco 
(PTA)

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Thursday 26th October
R and Key Stage One 
5:00pm – 6:00pm
Key Stage Two 
6:15pm – 7:15pm

Christmas Carols Key Stage 
Two

All Saints Church Wednesday 6th December T
5:00pm – 6:00pm

Christmas Fair Whole School Applegarth Primary School Friday 8th December
3:15pm – 5:00pm

Key Stage One 
Nativity

Key Stage 
One

Applegarth Primary School Monday 11th December 
6:00pm – 7:00pm
Tuesday 12th December
10:00am – 11:00am

Reception 
Nativity

Reception Methodist Church Tuesday 19th December 
10:00am – 11:00am

School Calendar (long term)

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-holidays/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-holidays/


Our Safeguarding Team
At school we have five members of staff and a governor who make up our
Safeguarding Leadership Team. Mr Peoples is our Designated Safeguarding
Lead (DSL); he is the lead person responsible for child protection and
safeguarding issues. Mrs Hopkin, Mr Edwards and Mrs Crossley are our Deputy
Designated Safeguarding Leads (Deputy DSLs); a deputy DSL supports the DSL
in their role safeguarding and child protection. Mrs Jo Burnside is our
Safeguarding Link Governor. The role of the Safeguarding Governor is to
support the DSL as well as regularly review, ask questions and make
suggestions about our safeguarding policies and procedures and to report back
to the governing body.
All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S
responsibility. Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage.
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email:
dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk













